Newsletter 5th May 2023

In His Name, the Most Kind, the Most Merciful

Hujjat Primary School Brookshill, Harrow Weald, HA3 6RR

e: office@hujjatprimary.org w: www.hujjatprimary.org

t: 020 8189 9730



Message from the Acting Headteacher

Asalaam Alaikum

Peace be upon you.

It has been a shorter than usual, yet very busy week! Children across the school have continued to work hard and produce excellent pieces of work, which teachers have shared with different year groups.

This week, attendance letters have been shared with parents and carers: please note it is the school's statutory duty to maintain good attendance of at least 96%. Understandably, some parents may not find this information supportive; I would thus like to reiterate that the purpose for attendance correspondence is to always be helpful for parents. Over the course of this term, the school will continue to monitor attendance and work in collaboration with parents and carers. I would like to thank parents who have spoken with either the school Office or myself to understand this process with more clarity. Thank you again for your ongoing support with improving attendance at our school.

As the summer term becomes warmer, we encourage children to wear their summer uniforms; this ensures good hygiene and children are more comfortable whilst learning and playing outdoors.

Today was an exciting day as many children dressed in theme to mark King Charles' Coronation. Children participated in various creative activities and enjoyed an assembly which canvassed integrity and the role of a king.



I hope you have a lovely Bank holiday weekend.

With best wishes,

Mrs Saad

Acting Headteacher

Message from the Faith Advisor

Asalaam Alaikum

This week we reflected on the first part of verse 13 from Surah Hujarat, Chapter 49, which says:

يَّـٰٓأَيُّهَا ٱلنَّاسُ إِنَّا خَلَقْنَاكُم مِّن ذَكَرُ ۖ وَأُنثَىٰ وَجَعَلْنَاكُمْ شُعُوبًا وَقَبَآئِلَ لِتَعَارَ فُوٓ اْ

"Oh mankind! Indeed, we have created you from a male and a female and made you into peoples and tribes so that you may get to know one another..."

This week (1st May 2023 – 7th May 2023) is deaf awareness week and Allah teaches us here to get to know one another, regardless of our differences. In our assembly, we discussed ways we can communicate with those who are hearing impaired and how to show integrity when meeting new people, who may have a hearing impairment.

The children have also been engaging in some artwork to celebrate King Charles' Coronation, taking place on Saturday 6th May 2023. In our assembly we talked about the promises that a king would make and the importance of integrity in his role. We shared how different people may celebrate this event, including 'The Big Help Out' event on bank holiday Monday to encourage people to volunteer (https://thebighelpout.org.uk/) to get to know and help one another just as the Quran teaches us in 49:13.

Wishing you a blessed weekend.

Mrs Jessa

Faith Advisor

Pupils of the Week

Al-Haqq (RH) Ruqayya H

Ruqayya is a very enthusiastic girl who always participates well in classroom sessions. She is an inquisitive learner and often questions things as her natural curiosity extends her imagination! Ruqayya takes care of all her friends and does not like to see anyone upset. She has been following our values and has demonstrated kind acts throughout the day, every day. Keep it up Ruqayya!

Al-Kareem (1A)

Aizah M

Aizah is a kind and considerate member of the class. Aizah consistently demonstrates our school values and always shows respect to her peers and members of staff. Aizah has been making continued progress in mathematics particularly her reasoning skills and is trying her best to take on new challenges. We are proud of Aizah's perseverance and hard work!

Al-Khaaliq (2S)

Jawaad H K

Jawaad has made a positive improvement in his writing by following teacher instructions more carefully and readily taking on feedback. He has also developed his handwriting skills, making his presentation neater and clearer. Jawaad has enjoyed applying painting techniques this week to create realistic waves for his seascape. We are proud of Jawaad's continued hard work and progress. Well done!

An-Noor (RW) Yaseen G

Yaseen has been trying extremely hard this past week. He has been taking part in different class activities and trying his best. He is beginning to identify his phonics sounds and becoming more confident with oral blending. Yaseen is extremely kind to his teachers and friends. Well done Yaseen. Keep it up!

Al-Hakeem (1AZ)

Jenna K

Joyful Jenna comes beaming into the classroom every morning! Her smile and laugh light up the room. Jenna has really been challenging herself with her phonics, reading and times table and has really been impressing me with her memory. I love her enthusiasm and determination when it comes to her learning. She works as her best self and always helps her friends. Keep believing in yourself and never stop smiling!

Al-Wahhaab (2AS)

Noor-Elzahra H

Noor has been working very hard this week and has persevered in all her challenging literacy and arithmetic tasks. She enjoys taking part in our topic discussions; and is a dependable and kind friend to her peers, always showcasing our school values and reminding others to do the same. Keep up the great work, Noor! We are so proud of you!



Habib the Hujjat Primary Attendance Bear

Al-Wahhaab 2AS

for being the class with the highest attendance this week at 97.65%

Our target attendance is 96% and above.

Reminder - Class Assemblies

In the summer term, each class will take part in a class assembly. The children will perform their assembly in front of an audience of parents, siblings, and the other year group classes. This is always such a proud moment for parents, and we cannot wait to share these with you in the summer term.



Each class assembly will commence at 09:30. Children (and siblings) should

arrive a little later to school on the day of their assembly, at 09:05. Parking for parents will be available in the MUGA (multi-use games area), but the barriers will not open until 09:05 for safety reasons. Once parked, parents should drop their child/children to their respective classroom doors before making their way to the main entrance to take their seats in the hall, ready for the assembly. Please note that children arriving late on the day of their assembly may not be able to participate, so please ensure you arrive promptly.

Filming notification... please trust us when we say you will enjoy the assembly far more when you are not watching through a mobile device, but we do understand that you may wish to film or photograph some of it, but please, no flash photography. Any filming or photography must be for personal use only and should not be posted on any social media channels. We ask that you remain seated throughout, however if you wish to stand, please stand at the back and please be respectful to others around you, here will also be a brief opportunity for you to take a class photograph at the end of the assembly.

The dates for all class assemblies are listed below:

Al-Kareem – Wednesday 10th May

Al-Hakeem – Wednesday 17th May

Al-Haga – Wednesday – 24th May

An-Noor – Wednesday 7th June

Update - TCS Mini London Marathon in Schools

COUNTDOWN FOR THE MINI MARATHON BEGINS!

On your marks, get set and ready to go......

Make sure to get in some training as the children will be running, jogging or walking a mile in school to help break the Guinness world record.

With only 6 days to go, make sure to get your sponsors in.

Children can be sponsored by donating directly to the campaign through the School's JustGiving page: <u>Justgiving.com/campaign/HPSmilechallenge</u>

Dates for Your Diary	
End of Key Stage 1 Tests	WB 2 nd May – WE 19 th May
Bank Holiday for King Charles III Coronation	Monday 8 th May
TCS Mini London Marathon	Thursday 11 th May
Reception Trip to Odd's Farm (More information to follow)	Friday 26 th May
Class Assemblies	As scheduled above